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10 CFR Part 52

Standard Design Certification for the U.0FFICE OF 3ECRETARY00CKETING & SERVICE

Advanced Boiling Water Reactor and the

System 80+ Standard Designs; Meeting

DOCKET NUMBERgg
peoPOSED RULE rn m

-

AGENCY: Nuclear Regulatory Commission. gpgg
ACTION: Notice of meeting.

SUMMARY: The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) will conduct a public

meeting to discuss comments submitted on the proposed design certification

rules (DCRs) for the U.S. Advanced Boiling Water Reactor (ABWR) and System 80+

Standard Designs. The applicant for certification of the U.S. ABWR design is

GE Nuclear Energy and the applicant for certification of the System 80+ design

is Combustion Engir.eering, Inc. The purpose of the public meeting is to

provide an opportunity to clarify or elaborate on comments already submitted i
l

on the proposed DCRs.

DATE: Monday, December 4, 1995, 1:00 p.m.

ADDRESSES: 11545 Rockville Pike

Rockville, Maryland 20852

The meeting will be held in the NRC Auditorium. The NRC Auditorium is located

on an underground level between the One White flint North Building and the Two

White Flint North Building. The NRC buildings are located across the street

from the White Flint Metro Station. The entrance to the auditorium is located

underneath the glass pyramid, near the Two White Flint North Building,
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Comments on the proposed design certification rules were received from

]
the Department of Energy, the Nuclear Energy Institute, Ohio Citizens for

Responsible Energy, 2 Architect-engineers, 3 reactor vendors, and 13

utilities. These comments are available for examination and copying at the

.
NRC Public Document Room, 2120 L Street, NW (Lower Level), Washington, DC,

,

between the hours of 7:45 a.m. and 5:15 p.m. on Federal workdays.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Jerry N. Wilson or Dino C. Scaletti, Office

of Nuclear Reactor Regulation, Mail Stop 0-11 H3, U.S. NRC, Washington,

DC 20555-0001, telephone (301) 415-3145 or (301) 415-1104, respectively.
.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The NRC has issued two proposed DCRs pursuant to
4

Subpart B of 10 CFR Part 52, for comment (60 FR 17901). The comment period
1

for these rules ended on August 7, 1995. The NRC is providing an opportunity
s

to clarify and elaborate on the comments received to date. In order to
<

facilitate the discussion of the written comments received on the DCRs, the

NRC is holding a public meeting on this topic. The meeting will begin at

1:00 p.m. with registration beginning at 12:30 p.m.

Dated at Rockville, Maryland, this 11th day of October 1995. I

FOR THE NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

h.
Theodore R. Quay, Director
Standardization Project Directorate
Division of Reactor Program Management
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
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